# Lesson 10

# **PROPHET ISAIAH**

### **Worksheets**

- Bible Discovery Worksheet #1: Isaiah's Vision
- Bible Discovery Worksheet #2: Isaiah's Calling/Isaiah's Service
- Life Application Worksheet, Pages 1, 2, and 3: Be a Living Sacrifice
- Homework

### Isaiah's Vision

Draw a picture of the vision described in Isaiah 6:1-4.



## Isaiah's Calling

"Woe is me, for I am undone! Because I am a man of unclean"	\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\
Isaiah's were unclean because	
Then one seraphim took a piece of coal from the and put it on his lips to purify it.	
Then, Isaiah heard God say, "Whom shall I send, and who will go for Us?"  Isaiah responded to God's calling, saying, "Here am I! me."	

### Isaiah's Service

During the Reign of King Ahaz
What crisis happened during the reign of King Ahaz? Who went to attack him?
What warning did Isaiah give to King Ahaz and the Israelites?
During the Reign of King Hezekiah
What crisis happened during the reign of King Hezekiah? Who went to attack him?
How was the crisis resolved?



God used the prophet Isaiah to do His great works! Let us also prepare ourselves to serve our God in heaven!

### **BE A LIVING SACRIFICE**

"I beseech you therefore, brethren, by the mercies of God, that you present your bodies a living sacrifice, holy, acceptable to God, which is your reasonable service." (Romans 12:1-2)

### Characteristics of a Living Sacrifice

Living	Holy	Acceptable
means	means	means
Example: The church in Sardis (Rev 3:1-6) was spiritually dead!	Here are three things I can do to pursue holiness!	Example: Cain and Abel (Gen 4:1-5)
They seemed alive on the outside, but on the inside, they were spiritually lifeless.	First, I can	God was pleased with Abel's offering and not Cain's, because
I am spiritually		Here are three ways I can improve in my servitude to the Lord!
I know this because	Second, I can	First, I can
		Second, I can
	Third, I can	Third Lore
		Third, I can



#### **Testimony**

During a church seminar, a sister was greatly encouraged by the pastor to pray earnestly and be filled with the Holy Spirit. A few minutes after the prayer began, a bright light suddenly shone into her eyes. At first, she thought the light was coming in through the window, so she decided to ignore it and lowered her head. However, the light continued to shine into her eyes persistently. She then lifted her head and realized that this was no ordinary light.

A few minutes later, a person in a white garment walked towards her. His face was somewhat unclear. He pointed to her and said, "I live in you." At that moment, she was overwhelmed with rivers of living water that welled up from the depths of her heart. She stretched out her arms to grab hold of His garment. She felt incredible joy at that moment. Then He said, "I must leave." She wanted to call to the sisters in front of her to ask them to help her hold on to His garment. At this point, her head was almost touching the carpet, and she exclaimed, "No, no, please, God, no!" She said, "It was so difficult for me to grab hold of Your garment. It is impossible for me to let it go!" Once again, Jesus said, "I must leave." She continued to hold His garment, and said, "No, no, no!" A sister then approached her and said, "Hallelujah, Amen!" She then let go of His garment and He disappeared, ending the vision.



The vision became a reminder to the sister about the love of God and it once again motivated her to serve the Lord with all her heart.



#### BEING A LIVING SACRIFICE

Sarah was a good girl. Her friends at school loved her, and at church, she always did what her RE teachers told her. She served the Lord and never missed a Sabbath service. She was also proud of the fact that she had already read the whole Bible on her own! However, Sarah was a completely different person at home. She had a horrible relationship with her parents, and as a result, she would ignore her parents and also talk back to them. Sarah hated that they would always try to get in her business, even though she was doing well in school. They would always ask so many questions! She didn't think that they needed to know about every single detail of her life. At night, Sarah's parents would always make her pray and read the Bible with them every night, even though she was pretty sure she could do it herself! It was so annoying!

#### **Discussion Questions**

- 1. Would you consider Sarah a good Christian? Why or why not?
- 2. What would you say to encourage Sarah to be a living sacrifice in all parts of her life?
- What parts of your life do you need to work on so that you can be a living sacrifice for God? Be specific!

#### BEING A HOLY SACRIFICE

Paul loved to sing hymns. Whenever they sang hymns during RE class, he would always sing the loudest. This was what he was known for, and of course, he also joined the choir at church! It always made him feel good to be praising God. Paul, however, had a secret that even his parents didn't know about. What was it? He loved to swear! He only did it at school while hanging out with his friends, and it shouldn't be a big deal because his friends all swore as well. In the beginning, he only did it to fit in, but over time, he had come to like the feeling of the words leaving his mouth. It made him feel like he was grownup. He would often justify it to himself saying that they're only words and that his good actions speak louder than words.





#### **Discussion Questions**

- 1. What is wrong with Paul's heart of serving?
- 2. What would you say to Paul to help him improve in his servitude?
- 3. What are some changes you need to make to ensure that you are a holy sacrifice to the Lord?

#### BEING AN ACCEPTABLE SACRIFICE

Jordan was assigned to clean the restroom after RE class. However, at the same time, he saw that the older boys were already out of class and playing his favorite game, basketball. He wanted to join them, so he quickly cleaned the restroom and ran out to play. Later on, his teacher went to check the restroom to see if Jordan had missed anything and found that the there was still a pile of trash on the ground and that there was no more toilet paper in a few of the stalls.



#### **Discussion Questions**

- 1. Was Jordan's sacrifice acceptable? Why or why not?
- 2. What should Jordan have done?

ELEMENTARY 2 YEAR 3 / BOOK 4 LESSON 10 / PROPHET ISAIAH

## E2 Year 3 Book 4 Lesson 10—Prophet Isaiah

# **Homework Assignment**

Name:						Paren	ıt signa <sup>.</sup>	ture:	Date:
	-		_				mplete		What I Learned from the Bible This Week
that da	ay's re	ading.					•	1	·
Prayei	: Cned	ck eacr	l box a	itter yo	u pray	to Go	od that o	aay.	
	Sun	Mon	Tue	Wed	Thu	Fri	Sat		
Read								2	
Pray									
								Memo	ry Verse
				ĺ	Please	write o	down tł	his weel	c's memory verse. ( <b>Isaiah 6:8</b> )
_									
True c	r Fals	e							
1		_ Pro <sub>l</sub>	ohet Is	saiah's	name	e meai	ns "the	e Lord i	s salvation."
2		_ In tl	he yea	ar King	Heze	kiah d	died, Pi	rophet	Isaiah saw a vision of the Lord.
Fill In	the B	lank							
			rophe	et Isaia	h calle	ed to s	serve?	The pro	ophet saw the vision in the year that King
			-					-	vas sitting on a throne and the train of His robe filled
the	temp	le. Ab	ove th	ne thro	ne, _			_ were	flying and praising God.
Short	Answ	er							
4. Ho	w mai	ny wir	ıgs dic	d the s	eraph	im ha	ve?		
5. Wh	at do	es eac	h pair	of wi	ngs re	preser	nt?		
6. Wh	ıy did	the se	eraph t	touch	Isaiah	's moı	uth wit	:h a live	e coal?
7. Ho	w can	we m	ıake a	sacrifi	ce tha	ıt is ho	oly, ple	asing, a	and acceptable to the Lord in our actions?